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Subject:   
Study the intersection of Prairie Song Drive and Madison Street, the neighbors have concerns about traffic and 
pedestrians and the safety of that intersection. 
 
 
Details: 
7/6/2020. This item was brought forward from Ald. R. Lemke.  Concerned citizens have requested an 
examination of the intersection of Madison St. & Prairie Song Drive.  This intersection has been reviewed by an 
engineering consultant in the past.  Staff will present information from a previous traffic study to the Committee.  
 
5/2/2022. Engineering staff have finished their study of the intersection and speed along Madison Street. They will 
present findings to the committee.  
 

 
Options & Alternatives:  
None  
 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The cost for installing the pedestrian crossing signs, playground ahead signs, and speed reduction when children 
are present signs would be around $700 and covered by the Department of Public Works. The cost for installing 
the pedestrian crossing pavement marking will be bid out with the 2022 Centerline Marking Contract.  The cost 
associated with this marking will be paid for out of the 2022 Centerline Marking contract. Acct. No. (3310.52310) 
Street Marking Subcontract. 
 

 
Executive Recommendation: 
The Department of Public Works recommends approval. 
 

 


